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Get Live & Up-date SBSC News 

Stay Connected Usingéé 
 

Facebook: 
Facebook.com/safetybeachsailingclub 
 

TeamApp.  
http://safetybeachsc.teamapp.com/ 
 
 

2016/2017 Sailing Calendar 
 
March 2017 

26  SBSC MMYC Visit to SBSC 
 
April 2017 

2 SBSC Final Sunday Training 
23 SBSC Final OTB day of sailing 
 
June 2017 
17  End of Season Celebration 
 
August 2017 
6th  SBSC AGM 
 

Sabre Meeting 
 
Sabre sailors are invited for a discussion 
about State Titles we will host Feb 17-18, 
2018. Meeting will start about 11:30 Sunday, 
for approx. 20min to discuss tasks to do & 
perhaps form an organising committee. 
Training room is probably best place. 
 
Due to Mt Martha visit the race start time may 
be earlier (TBC) so consider rigging before 
our meeting. 
See you then. Thanks Bill 

 
Club OTB Sunday Morning Training 

Date 26/03/2017 

Duty Officer Phill 

Learn to sail 

Kids LTS 

Ewan 

Tori 

Development 
Squad 

Glenn 

Jackson 

Try Sailing 
Katrina 

James Everett 

  

Club OTB Racing 

Date 26/03/2017 

Program 
OTB Bendigo Bank 
Dromana Series 

Race 3 & 4 

Time 1400 

Race Officer Glenn Lazzar 

Ass RO Diedra Snooks 

Recorder Judy Champion 

New Woodsy Dr Ian Woods 

New Woodsy Cr TBA 

Sutherland Dr Rob Campbell 

Sutherland Cr TBA 

Small RHIB TBA 

 

Woody Floats Again 
  

http://facebook.com/safetybeachsailingclub
http://safetybeachsc.teamapp.com/
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OTB News  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Another big thank you to Members that stepped up again to help out on Saturday and Sunday 
for the B/I14 State titles. Also thank you for the understanding and making our guests welcome 
in the rigging yard and around the club. I for one think it was amazing to see a full yard, and 
mass of activity going onaround the club. The visitors were from larger clubs around the bay 
(Black Rock, SYC, McCrae, and Geelong) that werenôt aware of SBSCôs capabilities and 
facilities. They were impressed to say the least and assured they would be back, more 
importantly they will share with their fellow members what SBSC is today!! 
 
Along with the recent Minnow Titles, Sail Peninsula for the Keel boats, the club, from a sailing 
and on water racing perspective, is revered by many clubs. We are heading in the right 
direction, assuring at all times, we donôt lose what is unique to our club, which is our friendliness 
and special culture. Visitors alike, sense the spirit we have and are immediately at ease as 
guests and feel a welcomed and included. It is each and every volunteer and member that is 
responsible for this, so I personally thank you as this makes the task of running the regattaôs 
easy, when the competitors are of the right mindset because of the environment they are in. 
 
Speaking of Visitors, This weekend is the return leg of the Mount Martha Visit is on Sunday the 
26th.  It will be sailed as Club Championship races 9-10 on Course 1 (Trapezoid) 14:00 start 
time. I encourage all SBSC members to dust off their boats, and show MM that we have the 
numbers to take the cup back off them. Those that are not planning to sail, Iôm putting the call 
out yet again for Volunteers to man the Patrol Boats, for some reason unbeknown we missed 
this weekend in the roster. At the moment we have the positions filled as per the 1st page of the 
Enews, so weôre looking for at least 3-4 more. 
 
Itôs also timely that I updated you all on the Success of our members sailing in various OTB 
State titles recently. Following are our Champs as follows, for a small club we truly represent!!! 
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Titles Number Of 
Boats 

Position and Name 

 
A Class Cat 

20  
1st Dave Brewer 

  3rd Stuart Scott 

 
Open Bic Gold 

55  
4th Grace Lazzar (1st U19) 

  9th Anton Schwartz (5th U16) 

  17th Patrick Lazzar (4th U13) 

  24th Grainne Snooks (8th U19) 

  26th Orlando Yen (13th U16) 

  30th Joseph Lamiot (5th U13) 

  39th Jackson Lazzar (21st U16) 

Open Bic Silver 11 3rd Will Pierlot 

 
Sabre 

 
60 

 
19th Bill Manning 

  24th Rick Potter 

  26th Fiona Martin 

  36th Drew Mattingley 

  38th Natasha Martin 

  46th Peter Chipperfield 

  51st Andrew Taylor 

 
Taser 

 
37 

 
4th Glenn and Vanessa Collings 

  21st Ross and Natasha Martin 

  23rd Mono/Imogen/Aurelia Martin 

  29th Greg Lowe and James Everett 

 
Minnow Open 

 
39 

 
8th Jarvis Harrop 

  11th Orlando Yen 

  12th Misha Campbell 

   

   

 
 
 
May the wind blow this week, and Fair sailing Glenn. 
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Keel Boats & Trailables  
 
LAST WEEKENDôS RACE RESULTS:  
 
Friday 17th March 2017. 
Sport Phillip Marine Pursuit  
Series 2. 
Race 9. 
Congratulations to the winners: 
1st Shanghai 
2nd Baruch 
3rd Mr Bojangles 
 
Thanks to the tower officers, R.O 
Peter Bulka and the crew from Lady 
Cassandra. They did a great job in 
the tower. 
 
 
Sunday 19th March 2017. 
Martha Cove Summer Series 2. 
Race 4 (around the sticks).  
Unfortunately, the Sunday Martha 
Cove Summer Series 2, Race 4, was 
abandoned due to lack of wind. 
ñA lovely, sunny day with no windò. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
NEXT WEEKENDôS RACING 
DETAILS.  
 
Friday 24th  March 2017. 
Sport Phillip Marine Pursuit  
Series 2. 
Race 10. 
START TIME ï 17.30Hrs. 
ON TOWER DUTY: 
R.O. Ross Martin and the crew from 
Joker on Tourer. 
Tower Officers need to be at the 
tower at 16.30Hrs, 1Hr before the 
race start time at 17.30Hrs. 
 
The Start Sheet for Friday 24th 
March is included with Enews. 
 
 
Sunday 26th  March 2017. 
Ensign Ship Brokers ï  
Club Championship Series. 
Race 10. 
Start Time 13.30Hrs. 
 
ON TOWER DUTY: 
R.O. Roy Aldrich and the crew from 
Liberty. 
Tower officers to be at the tower at 
12.30Hrs, 1Hr before the race start 
at 13.30Hrs. 
  
 
  



E-Newsletter  
Wednesday 22nd March  2017 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
All Keel Boat Skippers & Crews. 
 
Guys & Girls,  
Over the past 12-18 months we have 
introduced new courses of varying lengths 
and wind directions. These took ages to 
calculate so as to get the appropriate lengths 
for accurate handicapping, particularly for the 
stern chasers.  
 
The stern chasers are handicapped at the 
beginning of the race so the time racing is 
particularly important to reflect each boats 
performance on a level playing field. 
 
These races, although a relaxed format are 
still taken seriously and have all rules and 
handicap considerations applied. 
 
The Keel Boat Committee has taken the view 
that these races need to have the best course 
selection process possible, and to this end, 
some of the more experienced sailors in our 
fleet are asked to monitor the breeze during 
the day and compare that to 3 different 
Weather reporting services to gauge 
accuracy. This then allows for the best 
prediction for the twilight race so we don't end 
up reaching all the way around the course. 
Although fun, reaching is just a water line 
length plus sail area calculation to get results, 
you end up in a freight train line with the 
biggest boats being the fastest. 
 
The skill in successful racing is in the beat, 
picking shifts and tactics. 
 
The courses we constructed are to have a 
beat of at least 2- 3 NM, plus a run and a 
reach to the beat location.  Ofcourse this 
doesn't always happen exactly that way but 
that is the intent and we get it pretty right 
each week as you would have noticed. 
 
Having an experienced competitor / sailor 
help accurately forecast the race conditions 
for a given race only improves our racing 
standards. 

 
 
 
 
This detail and suggested course is then 
given to the days Race Officer for 
consideration and application to the days 
race. 
 
Not all of our Race officers are confident or 
experienced in course selection, so this 
system was adopted to take criticism away 
from each Race Officer while providing best 
course selection. 
 
We are making large inroads in Race Officer 
training, with many new members helping our 
Skipper and Crew duty teams run our races. 
 
It is a strict operating procedure that has 
proven itself over and over again. 
 
As all the courses have a design criteria,  it 
doesn't give any sailor or boat an advantage 
no matter which course is selected, provided 
it matches the PROJECTED breeze during 
the race. 
 
It's no secret that Mark Bulka and myself 
have input into the course selection process 
but as anyone can see from the results, this 
input has not given either of us an advantage 
! 
 
This system was ONLY adopted to get the 
best racing possible for ALL our fleet. 
 
I write these articles to keep you all well 
informed of our procedures , the reasons for 
some of the decisions made on your behalf 
and to halt rumours and misconceptions. 
 
Please enjoy what we offer knowing that a 
fair bit of background work has gone into its 
presentation. 
 
 
Clarky 
Club Captain 
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Social Events  
Whatôs going on at the Club 
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Terry and Barb Jones reporting  
from 'Whiskers', 1250 Seawind Catamaran.  

We have just returned from a month's sailing trip 
to Tasmania.  This was our second trip in two 
years having enjoyed it so much last year that we 
vouched to return.  We left on 8th February and 
sailed from Martha Cove to Bicheno on the NE 
Coast in 4 days via Cape Woolamai, Deal Island, 
and Badger Island (off Flinders Island). Our total 
sailing time was 52 hours so we made it in good 
time with the weather in our favour.   
 
After 2 days in Bicheno, we sailed down the east 
coast of Tasmania past the scenic Freycinet 
Peninsula and Schouten Island.  We spent a night 
at Riedle Bay, Maria Island then ventured further 
on towards Tasman Island sailing past the 
majestic rock cliffs of the Tasman peninsula and 
into Port Arthur.  Sailing that day was exhilarating 
to say the least with wind around 30 knots from 
the north giving us a wild ride, surfing down 
waves, reaching a top speed of 17 knots!  When 
we arrived in the peaceful waters of Port Arthur 
we were greeted by the magnificent sight of the 
Golden Princess, a P&O cruiser along with sailing 
ships Enterprize and Tenacious, an English tall 
rigger, the latter two returning from Hobart's 
wooden boat show.  
 
Our next destination was the Huon River where 
cruisers can stay in Kermandie marina, Port Huon 
for free by purchasing a meal at the adjacent pub. 
 No problems! Then on to Franklin which is home 
of the Wooden Boat School and the Living Boat 
Trust (a sort of men's shed for those passionate 
about wooden boats).  
  
We sat out cold weather in the Huon while 
Melbourne was also shivering through its coldest 
weekend in February.  We then sailed on down 
the D'Entrecasteaux Channel to Dover, Southport 
and Recherche Bay - all ports on the west side of 
the channel and each with very protected 
anchorages and beautiful white sandy beaches. 
 From there we went over to South Bruny Island 
anchoring in Great Taylors Bay where we walked 
to the Cape Bruny lighthouse. Back on up to 
Isthmus Bay between North and South Bruny, 
then Barnes Bay on North Bruny, and finally 
Kettering which is a huge marina on the NW of 
the D'Entrecasteaux Channel.  The 
DôEntrecasteaux Channel is a sailorôs dream as it  

 
 
 
 
runs between ómainlandô Tasmania on the west 
and Bruny Island on the east providing flat water 
sailing and plenty of protected anchorages in 
picturesque bays.  We made the decision not to 
visit Hobart as we had spent quite some time 
there last year.  So we began our return journey 
to Melbourne passaging through the Denison 
Canal and up the East Coast to Triabunna.  After 
provisioning there we sailed to the absolutely 
breathtaking anchorage of Bryan's Corner on the 
SW of the Freycinet Peninsula.  Aqua water and 
pristine beaches as well as clear rock pools to 
swim in - we voted it the best anchorage of the 
trip. Plenty of flathead too! 
 
Our trip home was blessed with Easterly winds so 
we were able to visit the anchorages of Spike 
Cove on Clarke Is, and Trouser Point and Roydon 
Island off Flinders Island. From there we set our 
course straight to Oberon Bay on Wilsons Prom 
bypassing Deal Is. Due to strong SE winds, we 
chose to head to Cowes overnight for protection 
and were able to pick up a Parks mooring outside 
the yacht club.  The next day we timed our 
passage to enter Port Phillip Bay on the incoming 
tide before making our way back to Martha Cove. 
 Our round trip took exactly 4 weeks.  
 
This was a fabulous trip which surpassed our 
expectations. We were constantly in awe of the 
spectacular scenery, the fabulous rock 
formations, the clear waters, in all the raw beauty 
of this yet unspoilt cruising ground.  Make sure 
you put it on your cruising list but don't have a 
tight schedule as weather in this part of the world 
is extremely unpredictable, February-March 
probably being the safest bet (and warmest time 
to travel).  We have cruised extensively in 
Queensland but actually prefer Tasmania and the 
Bass Strait islands as they are for a start just on 
our back doorstep and provide some of the most 
beautiful, pristine anchorages in Australia, if not 
the world. 

 
Photos on following page. 

  



E-Newsletter  
Wednesday 22nd March  2017 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  


